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The official version of the Project Development Procedures Manual (PDPM) is the 
electronic version located on the California Department of Transportation 
(Caltrans) Division of Design Website. 

 

Changes were made for: 
• New and updated definitions 
• Updated encroachment policy information including; 

o Existing longitudinal utilities 
o Utilities on structures 
o Temporary wells and scientific data device requirements 
o Eliminating discretionary fixed object discussion from Chapter 17 
o Clarification of approval of transportation art, gateway monuments, 

historical monuments, markers, or placards by Landscape 
Architecture per Chapter 29 

• Section 2, Article 4 Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Approvals was 
re-written to accommodate the current FHWA understanding of their 
approval requirements for encroachments on Interstate facilities 

• Updated utility policies including; 
o Clarification of required utility clearance from structure foundations 

to be consistent with the Structures Utility Manual 
o Exemption from delineating overhead utilities for certain types of 

projects (information added from existing memorandum) 
 

The locations of revisions are denoted by a vertical line within the outside margin 
of the manual. 
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Some of the references found in the PDPM have hyperlinks that connect to 
Caltrans intranet pages which are not displayable to the public. Until such time 
that the specific reference becomes available on the internet, the user will have 
to contact their district liaison, Caltrans project manager, or the appropriate 
Headquarters division to inquire about the availability of the reference. 

 
PDPM holders are encouraged to use the most recent manual version available 
online at the above website. Should a manual holder choose to maintain a 
paper copy, the holder is responsible for keeping their paper copy up to date 
and current. If you received this manual change transmittal by some method 
other than the electronic notification service for project development 
procedure updates and would like to become a recipient, please visit: 
PDPM updates weblink 

 

http://lists.dot.ca.gov/mailman/listinfo/project-development-procedures-updates



